
 

 
 
DATE: November 7, 2019 

 
TO:  All Bidders  

 
FROM: City of Brookhaven Procurement Department 

 
RE:    ITB No. 19-403, Briarwood Sidewalk Project  

 
Please see Addendum No. 1 for the above-referenced solicitation. 
 



ADDENDUM NO. 1 
ITB NO. 19-403 

BRIARWOOD SIDEWALK PROJECT 
 
 

A. The following are questions received and City of Brookhaven responses for the above- 
referenced solicitation:  
 
1. What is the City’s expectation for watering the new sod? 

Past projects have shown the property owners fail to water the newly laid sod after 
it’s been installed.  As per Paragraph 10, Exhibit B, “The Contractor shall irrigate 
newly installed landscaping a minimum of six times, as directed by Engineer.  The 
contractor shall be responsible for obtaining water. 
 
** Please note:  No line item was added to the fee schedule.  Please add this under 
Temporary Erosion Control and state “Watering as per Paragraph 10” in the 
description. 
 

2. Have the Utility Companies been notified of this work? 
The Utility Companies have been notified.  A schedule has not been established.  
The contractor will need to coordinate with Utility Companies as the placement of 
the retaining wall will dictate when the utilities can be relocated. 
 

3. Is there adequate room for us to build the retaining wall? 
Yes.  Adequate right-of-way has been obtained as well as a construction easement. 
 

B.  All other terms and conditions remain the same.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


